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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
WHEN: Thursday, September 20, 2018

TIME: 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM

WHERE: Room 305, Student-Alumni Center

LUNCH: Reservations Only: Call Andrea Crisler 870.732.4811, 
or email acrisler@uthsc.edu to make reservations on or before 
Monday, September 17. Family members and guests are welcome.

COST: $10 (First time attendees receive free meal.)

PARKING: Free parking in the garage next to SAC. UTHSC ID 
required to enter garage.

GUEST SPEAKER: Cathy Faust, UT Extension Agent
   Living to be 100
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NOTES FROM 
GUEST SPEAKER 
FOR JUNE 2018

NATHANIEL BOUTTE, PHARMD 

PrEP and PEP 101

Dr. Boutte is a 2011 graduate of UTHSC and 
now is the manager at Community, a local 
Specialty Walgreen’s, 

Dr. Boutte spoke of the program at his pharmacy 
dealing with HIV. He explained that PrEP 
was Pre-exposure Prophylaxis and who the 
candidates were including heterosexual men 
and women and intravenous drug users.

PEP is Post-Exposure Prophylaxis and must be 
started within 72 hours of a possible exposure to 
HIV. Candidates for PEP: if you are HIV-negative 
or don’t know your HIV status and in the last 72 
hours you a) think you may have been exposed 
to HIV during sex b) shared needles or works to 
prepare drugs or c) were sexually assaulted.

You may visit Nate at Community, A Walgreens 
Pharmacy, 1424 Union Ave, Memphis, TN 38104.

FROM THE PRESIDENT
We had a delightful luncheon in June! Donelson’s 
Catering served delicious mango salsa on grilled 
chicken breast entrees along with key lime pie and 
chocolate cake for desert. Our speaker was UT 
trained pharmacist Dr. Nate Boutte who oversees a 
community program at Walgreen’s, which provides 
specialty services and interventional treatments. His 
presentation was quite fascinating. 

We were pleased to have a number of special guests in 
June. We welcomed Joshua Bowles, Conference Specialist 
at the SAC, who helps with our facility and audiovisual 
needs and Tanya Morgan, Catering Manager, who does 
a fantastic job providing assistance for our luncheons. 
David Meyer, from Communications and Marketing, who 
provides design set-up for our newsletters, joined us. Also 
attending, Thurman Hobson, who takes great pictures 
for our newsletters. Ms. Queen Yancy brought a guest as 
well. Your Board of Directors has a goal of expanding our 
luncheon attendance, and welcoming guests helps us 
with that goal! 

I want to again recognize Board Member, Andrea 
Crisler, for the many tasks she performs as Secretary, 
Vice President, AND Editor of our newsletter. A lot 
of work is involved in making the arrangements for 
our luncheons and of course writing and editing 
the newsletter. She also keeps up with the massive 
database of over 800 retirees and their addresses, 
so don’t forget to send your address updates to her. 
Andrea, we salute you!! 

As a follow-up from our March Master Gardeners 
luncheon program, we received very detailed material 
about the Crape Myrtle diseases, many of you asked 
about. We still have copies of this information you can 
pick up at the next luncheon. 

Coming up – September 20 – we’re planning another 
timely and stimulating event. Returning as speaker will 
be UT Extension Agent, Cathy Faust, who will present a 
fun program “Living to be 100”. I hear that we’ll be giving 
away some early fall mums and a couple of special gifts 
cards too. 

Many of our UT friends and associates retired in June, 
and we invite you to our September luncheon. Your fi rst 
time to attend is complimentary, so mark your calendars!

Pam Vaughn
President 
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MEMBERSHIP DUES
 • Annually: $5.00

 • Lifetime Membership: $50.00

Dues may be mailed to: 
Marsha Ewart
1072 Island Mist Circle 
Memphis, TN 38103

Make checks payable to: 
“UTHSC Retirees 
Association” or pay 
in cash or money order.

If you have a change of address, please mail it to: 
Andrea Crisler 
P.O. Box 254
West Memphis, AR 72303 

UTHSC ACCESS DEVICES 
HAVE BEEN REPLACED 
The card swipes to access buildings on campus 
have been replaced with new FOB access devices. 

If you do not have the circle FOB on the back of 
your UTHSC ID badge, please stop by Campus 
Police (740 Court Avenue) Monday through 
Friday from 7:45 am – 3:45 pm (closed for lunch 
from 11:00 am – 12:00 pm).

REMINDERS
•  ID Badges are required to enter the SAC and the 

UT Parking Garage. Retirees may obtain badges 
at no charge at the UT Campus Police Offi  ce. See 
Lawanda Mallett before any Thursday luncheon 
meeting to have your free ID Badge made.

•  UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and Fitness 
Center free of charge. For hours of operation and 
other information, call 901.448.5612.

•  Visit the UT Retirees webpage for current 
notices and for past issues of PostScripts. 
Go to: uthsc.edu/retirees

•  An offi  ce has been established on-campus for the 
Association in the SAC building for assistance to 
those considering retirement or more information 
about the Retirees Association. Call 901.448.5069 
for an appointment.

SEPTEMBER GUEST 
SPEAKER
Introducing for a return engagement, our 
September 20th Luncheon Speaker, Cathy C. 
Faust, MS, CFCS, Extension Agent III, University 
of Tennessee Institute of Agriculture, Shelby 
County Extension Offi  ce.

“I have been an Extension Agent with the 
University of Tennessee Extension Service 
in Shelby County for nearly 29 years. I 
graduated from Southeastern Louisiana 
University with a degree in Home Economics 
(now called Family & Consumer Sciences.) 
I earned my Master’s Degree from the 
University of Tennessee in Knoxville. 

In Extension, we cover everything from the 
farm to the fork. My teaching emphasis is on 
fi nancial management. I conduct the court-
mandated Debtor Education Classes for clients 
completing their Chapter 13 Bankruptcy. 

In addition to classes on fi nancial management 
for adults and youth, I conduct many nutrition 
classes focusing on healthy aging, dining with 
diabetes, food preservation, etc.

The subject of my talk for the UTHSC 
Retiree’s Association will be “Living To Be 
100”, which is one of my “fun” classes, along 
with “Who Moved My Doughnut?”, “Handling 
Houseguests”, “Boomerang Children” and 

“Clutter & Getting Organized”.

I have been married to Richard Faust for 42 
years. We have 1 daughter, Michelle, who resides 
in Phoenix with her husband, 3 cats, and Chewy, 
our “grand-dog.”

2018 BOARD MEETING AND 
LUNCHEON SCHEDULE
MARK YOUR CALENDARS
August 23, 2018 – Board Meeting

September 20, 2018 – Luncheon Meeting

November 8, 2018 – Board Meeting

December 13, 2018 – Luncheon Meeting
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For more information, please contact:
Andrea Crisler | P.O. Box 254 | West Memphis, AR 72303
phone 870.732.4811 | email acrisler@uthsc.edu

uthsc.edu/retirees

UTHSC Retirees Association
P. O. Box 63077 | Memphis, TN 38163

The University of Tennessee is an EEO/AA/Title VI/Title IX/Section 504/ADA/ADEA/V institution 
in the provision of its education and employment programs and services.

LuLu Kao 
Research Nurse Director, 
Nursing

Charmagyne Akram 
Sr. Adm. Services Asst., 
Admissions

Phyllis Coopwood 
Nursing Coordinator, 
Genetics

Easter Jenkins 
Admin. Coordinator, 
Pharmacology

RECENT RETIREES  
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!

Linda Crouch 
Assistant Director,  
Accounts Payable 

Gwendolyn Jackson 
Associate Professor, Library

Edna Hullom 
Legal Assistant, Legal 

Jennifer Jones Meridith 
Accounting Specialist III, IT

Percy Beard 
Boiler Operator, Facilities

Martin Fletcher 
Sr. Procurement Clerk, 
Procurement Services

Aviv Hassid 
Professor., Physiology

Elise Moore 
Assistant Director,  
Special Events

Lisa Anderson-Houston 
Admin. Coordinator, 
Pathology

Joseph Johnson 
Team Leader, IT

Deniece Perkins 
Speech Pathologist

David Wilson 
Professor, Pathology

George Hill, Jr.	  
Police Officer,  
Campus Police
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